Evangelism Mission Gabrielle's July 2019 News Update

My time in Salt Lake City, UT was incredible! I'm so thankful I had the opportunity to fly out to Utah and meet up with my dad and our two summer interns. There is no doubt in my mind God used us to minister to people's hearts. We held street meetings,

passed out tracts, prayed with people, and served a hot meal to around 50-60 homeless people. We also drove down for the last Manti, UT to participate in some evangelism to Mormons at the Mormon Miracle Pageant. From talking with people about God and our mission work in the camp laundromat to praying with a lady to be saved in downtown Salt Lake City, God was with us each step of the way!



Our first night of ministry in the city, I met a lady named Theresa. Just recently she has started reading her Bible and felt God wanted to use her to start a Bible study to study God and His word with other people. It was so exciting to see and hear her excitement as she was telling me how God had worked out every detail for her to start her Bible study! She was such a sweet lady who definitely has a desire to follow God. We exchanged contact information and she asked that I would let her know whenever we are in the area and need help with evangelism. She also seemed very excited about the church Holiness Pioneers is hoping to start next year, since she has yet to find one to attend.

The homeless in Salt Lake City have not had a hot meal in quite a while due to a kitchen remodel at one of the shelters that al-

ways serves supper. So on Wednesday of the week we were there, we made three pots of food and took it downtown to serve. It was





such an awesome experience to be able to serve people food and tell them about Jesus. I even had the chance to use my very limited knowledge of Spanish to talk with a man who

didn't speak any English and let him know we would be serving food and the types of food we would have. I gave him a Spanish gospel tract for him to read, but he looked so confused when I was telling him that it was for him to go read! I later found out I was telling him it was to believe, not to read! Of course, I do want him to believe it as well. So hopefully God will use my mess up to speak to him about believing what the tract has to say!

After we served the people, Spencer came to me and said that a lady wanted to pray. This lady's name is LeeAnn. I talked with her and explained what salvation was and how to become a Christian. I prayed with her and definitely felt God meet with us. After we prayed, I asked her if she believed Jesus forgave her of her sins and if she won't be going to live in sin any more

by His help. With tears in her eyes, she affirmed that she did believe He had saved and described her heart as feeling light like

a cloud and warm and fluffy! Praise God! We then had a Bible study with her and another gentleman at a pizza shop nearby. When we gave her a Bible, tears of joy ran down her face. This is only some of what God did in Salt Lake City! What a joy and privilege to work for such an amazing King!



Ukraine Trip

This morning I got my itinerary for my Ukraine mission trip! I leave on July 23 with Dr. Timothy Boyd, his family, and a few Union Bible College students. We'll arrive in Budapest, Hun-



gary and take a train from there to Ukraine. For six days we will be in the Carpathian Mountains of Ukraine holding a youth camp - Carpathian Christian Youth Camp. Dr. Boyd said that each is us will participate in some way, whether it is a Bible study, devotional, or sermon. I'm so excited to see what God is going to do with the young people in Ukraine during youth camp! We will also be at a church in another town in Ukraine on both Sundays we are there. Dr. Boyd has said before that the young people in Ukraine, especially the girls, need examples of what conservative holiness girls look like. From what I understand, this is the first time there will be girls close to their age who dress conservatively in several years. Please pray that God uses the two girls in the group that is going to speak to the youth. Also pray that we have safe travels and an amazing camp filled with God's presence! We will arrive back in the US on August 8th. I'm anticipating a great trip marked by the presence of our Lord!

When I return from the Ukraine trip I will be helping in our mission office on days Ezra is not working and my next trip with my dad is scheduled for September-October. We will be travelling and ministering through the following states: VA, NC, SC, GA, FL, AL, TN, KY, OH, and IN. I am praying to be able to schedule many deputation services. If any churches could host me for a mission deputation service it would be so helpful. I need to raise full-time support to be able to make it as a missionary. Your prayers are greatly desired and appreciated.

Gabrielle Keister

How to support Gabrielle in the mission work:

On website: **Donate.EvangelismMission.com**

Mail: Evangelism Mission, P.O. Box 225, Mifflinburg, PA 17844

Please make checks payable to **Evangelism Mission** and in the memo write: "GK Support" online memo use comment section